May 14, 2015
Meeting Minutes

Members present: Carol Abbanat, Kevin Monsma, Dave Rogers, Dennis Staller, Becky
Mclntyre, Heather Campbell, Jack Mallinson, Eric Bonnikson, Christa Campbell, Rich “Fuzzy”
Mason

Guest: Debbie Monsma
Speaker: Heather Campbell
The meeting was called to order by President Dave 8:00 @ am at sportsman's Hall

Two Bits, Fours Bits etc.:

Dave shared a Jed Bush story, Heather said she had just gotten married after 23years with Becky
(congratulations to both), Becky reported that they are selling their house in Pillock Pines and
moving into a rental property they own in Sacramento she will make meeting as she is able,
Christa reported the most successful Ag in Classroom last week. Over 2,000 participated at the
Fairgrounds . The program is for the 3™ grade classes in El Dorado County.

Speaker: Heather Campbell

Heather presented a video of the King Fire. Just seeing the opening picture of the fire gave most
of us the chills. 97,000 acres burned, 2,380 people evacuated, 8, 600 people and equipment were
deployed and at one point 50,000 acres burned in 6 hours. It's all in our memory but amazing to
see the photos. Try to make it the next time Heather shows the video...it's worth seeing.

The video ended with the following promise: “WE WILL RESTORE, REBUILD, REGROW
AND 'PREPARE OUR COMMUNITY"

July 4" Parade: Becky reported that all is in good progress. Jim has offered to help with closing
the roads with the heavy signs.

Flea Market: The Flea Market is this Saturday. Becky volunteered to help. At sign up sheet was
passed around for future helpers.

June and July still need a volunteer to work with Jack.

Aug: Dave Rogers, September: Eric , October is the Club Fundraiser with all members needed to
participate.

501-c-3 with Cameron Park: Kevin reported he will work on this after school is over. He is
confident that it will be available for use for the Evening in the Orchard donations.

Nepal Shelter Box: The donation form was given to Kevin to forward a $1000 check to the El
Dorado Hills Rotary Club. Dave reported that District 5180 ( EI Dorado Hills District) has raised
$33,000 for Nepal relief thus far.

Other business: Eric reported that Camino School is working with the REGL program for 8"
grade students. Also that he turned ina reservation for DSG with Winnie Wakely, a
school/program for disabled students that is housed on the Camino Campus, is a potential use for



the DSG. Details and specifics still need to be worked out for this idea. Any other suggestions for
the use of District Matching Grants are welcome.

Christa mentioned that she attended the Interact Breakfast, and was very complimentary, and
that next year she believes the Breakfast can be used as a Vocational program for Club
recognition (SOS).

Christa also reported that she shared the process we use for Mini-Grants with Camino Action
Committee and as a result of the Mini-grant request concept CCAC awarded $7,000 to Camino
School for a variety of uses.

Dave closed the meeting with the observation made by many geologists that Earthquakes
commonly occur during the months of March, April, May and again in September , October and
November. This is believed to be because of the Earth Tides when the moon is closet to the earth.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 by Dave Rogers.

Respectfully submitted in Ken's absence,

Carol Abbanat

The 50/50 was won by Dave Rogers. $24.00 ($12.00 to Polio plus $4.00 from 2.,4,6,bits.)



